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THE DESTRUCTION OF 
THE DEATH STAR

On Friday 1 June students from Room 21 
engaged in a technological and digitally 
advanced problem solving activity. They 
learnt many things about the functions of 
computers and how they communicate with 
IP addresses, later using this knowledge to 
hack the Death Star codes. At first the process 
was slow, going on a page with passwords 
and entering one every 30 seconds. After a 
few minutes and a discussion Room 21 knew 
it was time for a change of methods. Using 
an app called “Hydra” students entered the 
IP addresses of the password list and a few 
other details and within seconds the app 
had found that person’s password and given 
them their bit of the major code. Once they 
were all completed and entered we found 
that Darth Vader’s secret password was 
MyFavouriteFoodiswarmapplepie. We entered 
the code into the Death Star system and 
watched it explode. Rooms from all over the 
school came to see! This fantastic lesson was 
only available because Mrs Cogan took extra 
care to develop an engaging, fun lesson for the 
Room 21 students!

By Amy, an appreciative student  
from Room 21



BOOK FAIR
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Once more, our Book Fair has been 
a great success. Thank you to all 
the families, students and staff for 
supporting the Fair, we hope you are 
enjoying the new books you bought.  
With your help we have raised a very impressive 
$1500.00  to buy new books for our library. Look 
out for the new books which will be available for 
loan very soon!

Thank you to the Godfrey Family for your 
generous donation of books to our Library. To 
all the Cashier’s;  Mrs Loxton, Ms Forooghi, 
Mrs Spencer, Mrs Knight, Mrs Smedley, Mrs 
McGeoch, Mrs Old, Mrs Hunter, Ms Cowlishaw,  
Mrs Sciesinski , Ms Edwards  and  Mrs Franco 
thank you, your help was most appreciated. 
Special thanks to Ms Pringle for helping to set up 
the Fair. An extra special thanks to “Geronimo 
Stilton” for coming to visit!

Colouring competition entries are displayed 
in the library.  An outstanding effort by all 
participants!  Entries are too numerous to 
mention, but all received a prize. Congratulations!

Room 13 were excited to look at  some of the 

new library books from the Book Fair!
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BOOK FAIR
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Thanks to Mrs Taylor and her band of volunteer 
parents and staff members who ran a very 
successful Book Fair in our Library last week.  
As a result of this we have $1500.00 worth of new books in our 
library.  Another benefit is that many homes now have new books 
on their shelves for students to read.

The winter weather has well and truly arrived so it is timely to 

remind everyone of the extreme care needed around our school.  
No matter the weather please adhere to all signs when either 
parking or bringing children to and from school.  Wet conditions 
and students running to cross roads can be a very dangerous mix, 
please take care.

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

Recently Room 12 entered the City 
of Bunbury’s 2018 Waste Truck Art 
Competition. The children were educated 
on how the three rubbish bins in the City 
worked and what went into each bin. 
They then needed to create a poster that 
explained the use of the bins for residents. 
These posters were submitted to the Waste 
Truck Art Competition and the following 
students were finalists in the competition:

Dylan, Ella, Jessica, Olivia and Phoebe.

Well done to all who created 
posters and participated in this 
community event.

2019 ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN
If your child is starting Kindergarten in 2019 (born between 1 July 2014 and 30 June 2015) or if they’re changing 
schools to Adam Road Primary School (enrolling in Years PP to 6), applications for enrolments are now being 
taken at the school office. Please present your child’s immunisation record and Birth Certificate at the time of 
application. 
CLOSING DATE FOR ALL ENROLMENTS IS FRIDAY 20 JULY
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P&C NEWS

Adam Road Primary School P & C Association is 
holding a movie fundraiser to watch  

“Hotel Transylvania 3” at the  
Grand Cinemas Bunbury. 

 
 

Sunday 1 July 2018 at 10am 
 
 

Adults at childrens prices!!!!! 
Tickets are $14  or  

$22 including Matinee Popcorn and Juice. 
 

Tickets are available at the school on 20—22 June 
from 8:30am-8:50am in the centre circle.  

(Please note EFTPOS Facilities only available on 20 
& 21 June) 

 
Otherwise please contact us via Facebook or email 
adamroad.ps.pc@hotmail.com to arrange purchase 

Bakers Delight Pink Bun Campaign for Breast Cancer 
Awareness. 

WE RAISED 
$165

THURSDAY JUNE 28 

CRAZY HAIR DAY
Get the hair spray ready, it’s Crazy Hair Day on  

Thursday 28 June. A gold coin donation on the day will 
go towards our undercover area makeover.

Please follow us on our Facebook page 
Adam Road Primary  
P & C Association Inc. 

DISCO
Thank you to all the students and parents who braved 

the cold and attended the first disco of the year! 
Thank you to the amazing volunteers who helped out 

on the night, your help was greatly appreciated.  

CANTEEN
A big thank you also goes out to the parents who 

have assisted in the canteen over the last two weeks.   
Assistance was required at short notice, to enable the 
canteen to function as normal so we really appreciate 

your time and effort.
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FACTION CROSS COUNTRY
THURSDAY 14 JUNE

 

 
 

 

 

ADAM ROAD FACTION CROSS COUNTRY 
 
WHEN:    Thursday 7 June 2018 
WHO:    All students in Years 3 to 6 (Rooms: 6 (year 3’s only), 7, 8, 11, 12, 13, 17, 18, 19, 21) 
WHERE:   On school oval (Year 3 & 4 approx. 2km, Year 5 & 6 approx. 2.5km) 
TIME:     1.00pm to 3.00pm 
RACE TIMES:  1.00pm Year 3 Girls  1.10pm Year 3 Boys 

1.20pm Year 4 Girls  1.30pm Year 4 Boys 
1.45pm Year 5 Girls  2.00pm Year 5 Boys 
2.15pm Year 6 Girls  2.30pm Year 6 Boys 
2.50pm Medal Presentations 
 

Please note, there will be a change to lunch on this day with students eating at 12.15pm. 
 
The students have been training over the last 5 weeks, including running the course to familiarise 
themselves.  All students will run; everyone will earn a point for their faction and a bonus point if 
they are wearing a faction t‐shirt.  Students have been taught to run at their own pace and may use 
a combination of running and walking. They can all complete the distance and have made good 
progress in training, which is very pleasing to see. 
 
There will be medals awarded for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place and the first 5 runners in each age group 
will train for Interschool. 
 
Below are maps of the course. Please do not park on footpaths as they form the course. 
 
                      Years 3 and 4                 Years 5 and 6 

           
Good luck to everyone on the day.   
 
Mrs Kylie Sheedy 
Physical Education Specialist    
5 June 2018     
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Term 2 – Dates To Remember
WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

7 11 June 12 June 13 June 14 June
Faction Cross 
Country 1-3pm 
Years 3-6

15 June

8 18 June 19 June 20 June 21 June 22 June
Assembly Rm 15 
@ 2.15pm

Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or 
upholding our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY Room 6, Year 2 at 2.15pm

YEAR 1
Room 1           Zofia    
Room 2           Tyler
Room 3           Madeline

YEAR 2
Room 4           Liam
Room 5           Charlie
Room 6           Paige 

YEAR 3
Room 7           Eman
Room 8           Ruby

YEAR 4
Room 11         Charlise           
Room 13         Lauren 
Room 17         Ariella 

YEAR 5
Room 12         Oscar

YEAR 6
Room 18         Dylan
Room 19         Mya 
Room 21         Jago

 
 
 
 

 
A bereavement program supporting grieving  

children following the death of a parent, sibling or  
significant family member. 

 
 

August 4 & 5, 2018 
8.30am – 3:30pm 

Venue 
Bicton, WA 

Cost 
Free 

Age group 
5-12 years 

 
 

 Connecting children with other 
children experiencing the death 
of a family member 

 
Educating adult family members 
on children’s grief 

 
Having HUGE amounts of fun

 

For more information and to register contact 
Shelly or Claire on 0481 199 758 or register online at  

www.lionheartcampforkids.com.au 
 
 

Proudly sponsored by 
Commonwealth Bank 

Lotterywest 
Joondalup Health 

Campus 
Manildra Group 

 
www.lionheartcampforkids.com.au 

 fb.com/lionheartcampforkids/ 
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OSHClub News
Before School / After School Care Program
 
Program Update 
Hello Adam Road Families! 
 
Last week we were busy learning about Ramadan and Reconciliation Week! 
Children made some beautiful crafts such as lanterns, colourful bunting, dot 
painting and we even made damper. We all enjoyed learning about both of 
these important events.  
Over the last few weeks we have been planning on creating a new mural. The 
children decided to make an under the sea mural for our reading area. To create 
this mural we are in need of bottle lids (like milk or juice bottles). If you have any 
or are able to collect some to bring in to us we would really appreciate it! We are 
also in need of 1 litre bottles for one of the fantastic incursions planned for the 
fast approaching school holidays!  
Our newest additions to OSHClub are tadpoles! We were fortunate enough to be 
given some by Ms Woods and will be watching them grow into motorbike frogs! 
 
We hope you all enjoy the long weekend and we look forward to hearing what 
everyone got up to! 
 
Your OSHClub Staff 
Rhiannon & Rhianna!  
 

OSHC program phone: 0421 705 749 

Operating Hours: 7-9 am and 2:30-6 pm 
Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
Assistants: Rhianna Collins 
OSHClub Head Office: 03 85649000  
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an 
account online at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via 
your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the 
program. 
 
 

             www.oshclub.com.au    03 85649000 
 


